
 
 

PETERBOROUGH SAFEGUARDING CHILDREN BOARD 

 

SUMMARY OF MEETING 24 March 2011 

 

 
Outlined below is a summary of agenda items discussed at the last meeting.  Should 
any further details /information be required on an item please contact the named 
person. 

 
 
 
 

1 
 

Inspection Feedback. 
Ofsted's unannounced inspection from Feb 2011 was 
discussed and it was noted that the 2 previous priority actions 
were found to have been met. 
Care Quality Commission inspection into 2 adult mental 
health sites in Peterborough (2 in Cambs) was discussed. 
CPFT have an action plan to address issues none of which 
referred to children 
 

Summary letter 
available from Judy 
Jones 863745 
 
Report and action 
plan available from 
Judy Jones 863745 

2 
 

Budget. Partners will accept a 12.5% reduction in 
contributions. Current carry forward will be placed into a 
contingency fund for undertaking Serious Case Reviews 

Judy Jones 
863745 

3 
 

Child Death Overview Panel. As the CDOP grant is no longer 
ring fenced FS will take over as Chair with a reduced cycle of 
meetings. Cambs and Peterborough will cover costs of the 
admin post 

Judy Jones 
863745 

4 
 

Safeguarding Strategy. The joint Children's Trust and PSCB 
strategy was signed off and will be placed on our web site in 
June when it is next updated. 

Judy Jones 
863745 

5 Business Plan. The outline business plan was agreed Judy Jones 
863745 

6 NSPCC .Nick Edwards has been appointed as NSPCC 
Service Manager. He presented the NSPCC Strategy based 
around 4 principles 

Nick Edwards 
207620 

7 Private Fostering. Annual figures for notifications show 
Peterborough as being more successful than some areas. A 
good deal of awareness raising has taken place and currently 
operational instructions are under review. 

Janes Van 
Vollenstee 
864426 

8 Multi Agency Referral Unit. This unit is being established with 
co-location of professionals to deal with DV referrals and 
could be broadened out to look at Child Abuse/Honour Based 
Violence and Vulnerable Adults can be dealt with. 

DCI Mel Dales 
0345 4564564 

9 Voluntary Sector Survey. Young Lives co-ordinated a survey 
" The needs of Children and Young People in Peterborough" 
and  organisations highlighted the need for training in 

David Parker 
Radford 
341345 



evenings and weekends as many volunteers have day jobs 
 

10 CAF Report.  800 staff at a various levels have been trained 
and a performance management action plan has been in 
place since Jan 2011.Process has been put in place to gather 
feedback from young people. 

Lisa Waller 
864031 

11 Date of next meeting.  26 May . 2pm Presentation Room First 
Floor Bayard Place. 
 

 

 


